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Winkleigh Primary School 

Weekly Newsletter 
Tel: 01837 83354 

Friday 3rd May 2024 

www.woodlandfederation.org.uk/winkleigh   admin@winkleigh.devon.sch.uk 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
It was lovely to see so many families at our breakfast and open morning, we hope you  

enjoyed looking through your child/ren’s learning. it is always nice to see so many people  

attending. Thank you for your support, all monies raised go towards class trips.  

 

 

Well done to our Year 5/6 netballers last Friday, both teams played 

very well, thanks to Mr Walters’s coaching! Winkleigh came out as 

the overall winners against Bow, Monkleigh and Hatherleigh. Well 

done. We are currently looking at a new trophy cabernet as we are 

filling our old space up very quickly! 

 

 

Well done to years 5’s this week, who had some lovely feedback from their Jewish visitor, he 

was extremely impressed at how well the children listened and were all very interested. Well 

done Year 5! 

Lastly, Lorcan in Year 2, last week won a prize for making the grow a £2 FOWS Team  

Giggle.  

His idea of signing his own handprints because he will be famous one day, really 

stood out to FOWS. They wish him every success in becoming famous one day as do 

we. 

Have a lovely Bank Holiday weekend and I hope that we see some sunshine, see you all on 
Tuesday! 

 

 

 

Mrs V Fenemore. Executive Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A note from the Head 



 2 

 

DIARY DATES 
W/C 6TH MAY 2024 

Saturday 4th May 
 Deadline for booking School Meals, Early Birds Breakfast Club and All 

Sorts After School Club for w/c 13th May 

Monday 6th May  Bank Holiday - School Closed 

Tuesday 7th May 

 PE kit today: Owls, Year 5, Year 6 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Gardening Club with Mr Walter 

 3.30pm-4:30pm Play and Explore Club with Mrs Stapley  

 Yr3/4 Handball Event at QE School Crediton (Rearranged) 

 DEADLINE - Yr 1 Northam Burrows Educational Visit 

Wednesday 8th May 
 PE kit today: Year 1, Year 3, Year 4 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Key Stage 2 Multisports with Primary Sports 

Thursday 9th May 

 PE kit today: Year 2, Year 4 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Construction Club with Mrs Bourner & Mrs Keast 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Rounders Club with Mr Slocombe 

 DEADLINE - Yr 1 Northam Burrows Educational Visit 

Friday 10th May 
 PE kit today: Owls, Year 2, Year 3 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Key Stage 1 Multisports with Primary Sports 

Saturday 11th May 
 Deadline for booking School Meals, Early Birds Breakfast Club and All 

Sorts After School Club for w/c 20th May 

Emails sent this week: Headlice - Owls, Handball at QE cancelled and rearranged, Yr 2 Little Wandle, Family Breakfast - Friday 3rd 

May, Yr 6 London Residential payment reminder, Yr 3 Climbing & Camping deadline reminder, Yr 5 Exeter Mosque & Exeter football 

club trip deadline reminder, SOE3 Reminder, Yr 1 Little Wandle, Aquathon at Torrington Swimming Pool, Big Cat Books, Key Stage 2 

Day Trip to The Bear Trail. 



 3 

 

 

 

SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Nursery (Squirrels & Hedgehogs)—Mrs Stapley 

This week we have based our learning around buses! This has included making our own  
buses, drawing people to go on a bus journey and in maths we have rolled a dice and  
counted that amount of people to go on the bus. We have also enjoyed lots of bus/transport 
themed texts including  'The lion on the bus' and 'We all go travelling by'.  

We have also enjoyed singing 'The wheels on the bus'. Maybe over the weekend ask your 
children to sing this with you.  

A reminder about footwear- please make sure children wear shoes that they can move freely 

in and that they can take off and put on independently.  

Have a wonderful weekend!   

The Nursery Team  
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Owls Class—Mrs Bourner 

In Owls Class this week the children have enjoyed learning about boats. They have been  

investigating floating and sinking at the start of the week and made their own boats from the 

results of their experiments, thinking about how they could make their boats move without 

pushing them.   

It has been ‘animation week’ in Drawing Club this week, and the children thoroughly enjoyed 

watching Captain Pugwash! They have invented their own sea creatures, thought about where 

the creatures might live and loved making biscuits to feed them with in an attempt to stop 

them from eating the pirate ship! Thankfully the sea monster decided they preferred seaweed 

and left the biscuits for the children to enjoy instead!   

Our vocabulary for this week has been: observe, ravenous, sumptuous, navigate, hoist and 

nervous. I wonder if you can remember what these words mean Owls?   

As part of our work in RE related to special books and stories, the children learnt about the 

Jewish Torah Scroll on Thursday.  They thought about the rules that might be in their own 

scrolls and enjoyed making and writing these.    

In maths this week, we have moved on to looking at teen numbers, thinking about how a teen 

number is composed. Perhaps you could play the circle game ‘13s’ at home with your 

family this weekend?  

It was lovely to see the Year Six children helping out our Owls on Tuesday, coaching them in 

some of the skills they will need for sports day later this term.  We have a few fantastic long 

jumpers amongst the class!  

Next week our chosen form of transport will be bikes! We would love it if children could bring 

their own bikes or scooters to school next Wednesday! We do have a few at school that  

children can borrow if necessary. If the weather is not on our side, we will send an email out 

the day before to let you know an alternative date.  

Have a lovely long weekend Owls.  
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Year 1— Mrs Keast & Mr Saltearn 
This week we are writing our own independent stories in English. We have planned our stories 
with care, thinking about the pet that arrives at the house and the qualities it has. As we write, 
we reflect on our story writing daily. This involves looking at our writing and making  
improvements. We are thinking about putting capital letters in the right places, full stops and 
also reading our writing to make sure that what we have written makes sense. 

In Maths we completed our Multiplication and Division sequence. We had fun finding numicon 
doubles on Tuesday and then recording them independently in our books. We had a great  
discussion about doubles and how they are always even numbers. We also noticed that when 
doubling numbers 1 to 10 we are saying all the numbers we use when counting in twos. Next 
week we will begin our unit on fractions. 

In RE we learned about Judaism and the prayer ‘Shema’ which is one of the most important 

prayers for Jews. It tells Jews that there is only one God. We looked at how the prayer is  

recorded in Hebrew and then had a go at making our own prayer scrolls with Hebrew lettering. 

It was interesting to compare the Hebrew alphabet to our alphabet! 

 

Year 2—Mrs Rowcliffe & Mr Saltearn 

This week, year 2 have been busy writing their own stories, planning their writing and following 
the same pattern in English based around the book ‘Orion and the dark’ .  

In Maths, we have been working on our reasoning and explaining how we have solved a  
problem using what we know about fractions to help us. We have been using sentence stems 
and drawing images to help our explanations.  

In Geography, the children have created a web of weather for each season and the children 
have created sentences about the weather in each season what it typically is like in each  
season.  

Yesterday in PE, we had the chance to practice throwing the javelins, we looked at how we 
stand to throw them and the children coached each other to help improve their positioning.  

Have a great long weekend Year 2.  
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Year 3—Mr Slocombe 

We have had a very busy week learning about the natural world in Year 3, in both science and 
English. We have created an investigation in science to explore how water travels through 
plants. We used Chrysanthemums, placing them in water with red food colouring to observe 
the changes over the coming week. Meanwhile, English has seen us retain our focus on The 
Big Book of Blooms, learning about the roles of prepositions, conjunctions and similes in the 
text. We have practised our writing, applying our learning and writing from a shared plan, today 
and yesterday.  
Maths has involved completing our mass and capacity sequence, adding and subtracting  
volumes and beginning to learn about time. We have considered various units of time including 
years, months, days, hours and minutes.  
In geography, we learnt about life and culture in Poland, drawing comparisons with our 
knowledge of the UK.  
We were disappointed not to be able to visit QE on Tuesday to take part in the handball event 
but we are looking forward to it next week Tuesday 7th May, please remember to wear PE kit 
and bring a packed lunch and coat.  
Have a super, long weekend!  

Year 4—Miss McLean 

Year Four have worked hard in English this week to plan and begin writing some  
independent quest stories inspired by the book ‘Arthur and the Golden Rope’. They are all 
looking forward to finishing these stories next week. 
 
In maths, we have been looking at money. We have learnt how to use decimals to record 
amounts of money and then at converting these into pounds and pence. We have also used 
our prior knowledge of ordering decimals to compare and order amounts of money. 

The children particularly enjoyed their geography lesson this week where we were looking at 
geographical features and landscapes of North America. The children produced some  
fantastic leaflets with details about their top 3 wonders of North America such as the Grand 
Canyon and the Hubbard Glacier. 

In science this week, the children worked with their learning partners to complete a puzzle 
using their knowledge of the key vocabulary that can be used to classify vertebrates and  
invertebrates. 

Finally, we are looking forward to our postponed trip to QE in Crediton on Tuesday next 

week to participate in the handball event.  

Have a great weekend!  
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Year 5—Mr Walter 
Year 5 have had a fantastic week. The whole class has been intrigued by our Varjak Paw 
sequence, always wanting to read the next chapter. We have been focussing on punctuating 
and creating dialogue between characters in the text, thinking of their individual  
characteristics.  
 
In maths, we have continued to explore the uses of a protractor to measure angles. This 
week, we have been able to measure reflex angles by finding the opposite angle.  
Additionally, we have used our understanding to meet challenges of finding angles around a 
point.  
 
Our science lesson this week, focussed on the scientific debate of the order of the solar  
system. We looked into evidence of both heliocentric and geocentric theories while choosing 
a planet to create a fact file. 
 
On Thursday, we welcomed a visitor to school from Exeter synagogue who gave us  
information all about Judaism. It was great to hear the questions the children had whilst  
seeing different artefacts.   
 
Have a great weekend everyone!  

In English this week, Year 6 have started to plan and write their own story in the style of 
Shackleton's Journey all about the Titanic and her Captain, Edward Smith. They have  
researched the fateful voyage and the ship's construction before planning the sections they 
would like to include. Their efforts have been fantastic - so well done!  

In Maths, the children have been deciding on the strands and concepts that they would like to 
revise. So far, we have revisited multiplication, division, coordinates and fractions. I think the 
children have taken confidence from how much they actually remembered!  

This week's Science lesson involved the children learning about the heart. They have studied 
a cross-section of the human heart and learnt how it is linked to the lungs and deals with both 
oxygenated and deoxygenated blood. This is all crucial knowledge for the experiments we will 
start conducting in the next few weeks.  

In Art, the children have been learning and practising their sketching skills and considering 
how different techniques can give a different effect - especially when shading windows.  

In PSHE, the children were exploring newsworthy stories that relate to them (such as the  
effects of screen time on sleep) and working in their table groups to present their news stories 
to each other.  

Finally, in PE, the class has taken their first class out for mentoring - The Owls. They taught 
them how to do the long jump and I know that both children and adults enjoyed the session.  

Have a great long weekend.   

Year 6—Mr Davis 
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ATTENDANCE 
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FOWS 
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SPRING/SUMMER MENU 
FROM 15TH APRIL 2024 
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FOR 2 TO 11 YEAR OLDS 

WRAPAROUND CARE 
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AFTER SCHOOL 

WRAPAROUND CARE 
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ADVICE FOR PARENTS 
  

Reporting Absences 

To report your child absent please do so by telephoning the school  

and choosing Option 1 to leave a message on the absence line.  

You can also report an absence through the Gateway app.  
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You may be eligible for pupil premium funding for 

Winkleigh Primary School, which entitles your 

child/ren to receive Free School Meals.  

If your circumstances have changed and you are now in receipt of one or more 

of the following: 

 Universal credit (provided you have a net income of £7400 or less) 

 Income support 

 Income-based jobseekers’ allowance 

 Income-related employment and support allowance 

 Support under Part IV of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

 The guaranteed element of state pension credit 

 Child tax credit, provided that you are not also entitled to working tax credit 

and have an annual gross income of £16,190 or less 

It takes less than a minute to apply.  

Visit the following website:  

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals 

or call the Education Helpline on 0345 155 1019. 

If eligible, please send a screenshot of your confirmation to  

admin@winkleigh.devon.sch.uk 

Families with children in Key Stage 1 

who are eligible are encouraged to 

apply as the funding is in addition to      

Universal Infant Free School Meals! 

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals

